
KPS Parent Newsletter 
Dynamic schooling. Innovative students. Nurturing community. 

 

Phone: (08) 9390 8011 

Fax: (08) 9495 1399 

Email: 

kelmscott.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

www.kelmscottprimaryschool.wa.edu.au 

River Road 

Kelmscott WA 6111 

  

KELMSCOTT PRIMARY 

SCHOOL  

Contents 
 
Pg1- 4 Messages from  
 Principal 
Pg5 Ride to School Day, 
 Choir, Councillors, 
 Faction Captains, 
 Assembly Leaders & 
 ICT Leaders 
Pg6 Parliament House 
 Excursion 
Pg7 Swimming 
Pg8 Faction Carnival 
 Scores 
Pg9 Introducing Ed
 Connect 
P10  Attendance  
Pg11  Learn To Read 
Pg12 Merit Certificates 
Pg13 School Notices 
Pg14 Chaplains Chat 
Pg15-17 P&C News 
Pg18 Community News  
Pg19 Term Planner  
 
 

Newsletter  1  
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From the Principalõs Desk 
The school year and this term has been progressing with much enthusiasm within the whole school 
community.  After students and new staff settled into new classes we soon shifted into gear to continue 
high quality teaching and learning.  This has included continuing to implement consistent teaching 
practices for all students and introducing strategies to increase parent involvement.  My thanks goes to all 
staff, students and parents for a progressive term one across all areas of the school. 

 
Newsletter 
At the beginning of this year the newsletter frequency changed from 
once a fortnight to now once per term.  We consulted with the P&C to 
make this decision.  The main reason behind this change is related to 
duplication of news items that we found we were publishing through 
the school Facebook page, School App and Emails.  The repeated 
duplication of these items every fortnight in the newsletter was 
causing a work overload for the Office staff.  Furthermore our 
preferred avenue for receiving news these days is more instant through social media, apps and emails.  
So we have decided to provide parents with this Term by Term newsletter that will collate the news and 
events of the term and whatôs ahead.   
Meanwhile throughout this term we have been keeping our Facebook page, School App and Emails being 
regularly updated.  We anticipate the new system is currently working well through the feedback we are 
receiving. 

 
Parent Information Meetings 
Thank you so much to all parents and caregivers who attended our Parent Information Meetings in 
February/March.  Your attendance at these meetings ensure you are kept informed of what is ahead and 
what to focus on in your childôs learning.  Please do not hesitate to keep in regular contact with your 
childôs teachers throughout the school year. 

 
SeeSaw App 
Kelmscott PS has decided to change the way we use our iPads across 
the school.  Each day your childôs teachers collects 5-7 iPads from the 
library to use for various purposes.  One of the purposes is to use the app 
called Seesaw.  This digital portfolio app allows the teacher or student to 
publish a photo, video, audio or text to Seesaw then a notification will be 
sent to the parent to view the published work.  Currently students and 
staff are practicing the use of Seesaw then next term we will invite parents to join through completing and 
returning a consent form. 
For more information on Seesaw visit http://web.seesaw.me/ 

 
Evacuation Procedures 
Given Kelmscott PS is in a bushfire prone area it is important that we 
establish and practice quality evacuation procedures. 
This term we have introduced new Evacuation Procedures for different 
evacuation purposes through engaging the services of Dynamiq.  After 
receiving training on the procedures in late January the staff and 
students performed two evacuation practices this term.  We have 
improved each time we have practiced which is great news for 
everyone.  The procedures we used to evacuate from the school are a 
lot more streamlined and simple to use.  Thank you to Mrs Sharon Saville for organising this new 
evacuation system. 
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Year Sevens 
Our 2016 Year Seven student who enrolled at Kelmscott SHS were welcomed by the Principal Mr Trevlyn 
Geiles earlier this year.  From all reports we are learning that our ex-students are transitioning into their 
secondary environment very well thanks to the staff and parents.  We again wish them all the best. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Classroom Parent Representatives 
This year we are setting up a network of Classroom Parent 
Representatives (CPRôs) to support teachers, the school and the 
P&Cðsee graphic.  
The P&C in particular are looking forward to engaging with future 
CPRôs to assist with the organisation of particular events. 
Teachers are also keen to receive assistance when circulating 
information amongst parents of the class. 
So far this term we have recruited CPRôs for all classes and still 
seeking CPRôs for rooms 4, 9, and 10.  If you are interested please 
contact the School Office on 93908011.   
A meeting for Classroom Parent Representatives will be held in 
week one next term. 

 
 
Harmony Day 
The Kids Matter team would like to report a successful Harmony 
Day for 2017, we enjoyed a selection of lunches at the canteen from different cultures, such as fried rice 
and hot dogs. We also got to listen to different National Anthems while eating our lunch for the whole 
week. We had a small informal assembly celebrating all the different cultures we have within KPS and 
lastly we have been creating a world map that represents everyone here at KPS. As the year goes on we 
have more Kids Matter run events coming up such as NAIDOC week and working alongside the Fathering 
Project with Mr Cambell. Watch this space for more exciting Kids Matter news.  
Thank you from the,  
Kids Matter Team  

 
 

http://www.facebook.com/kelmscottps


KPS Parent Newsletter 
Dynamic schooling. Innovative students. Nurturing community. 

 

Phone: (08) 9390 8011 

Fax: (08) 9495 1399 

Email: 

kelmscott.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

www.kelmscottprimaryschool.wa.edu.au 

River Road 

Kelmscott WA 6111 

  

KELMSCOTT PRIMARY 

SCHOOL  

 

 

School Board 
On Tuesday 21 March your School Board conducted a meeting 
where information was shared in regards to the school Business 
Plan and other areas.   
For the first time, for Kelmscott PS we welcomed new 
community members onto the Board including: Mr Paul Woodley 
who is an ex-Principal and current Numeracy/Literacy 
Consultant; Mrs Di Rigby who is a Leadership Coordinator at the 
Institute for Professional Learning; and finally Mr John Townley 
who is the STEM Coordinator at Cecil Andrews SHS.  All 
community members were gradually selected by the Board last 
year to support the school to develop and deliver improved 
learning opportunities for our students. 
The Minutes of all Board meetings are published here. 

 
 
Case Management 
This term all teaching staff have worked really hard to establish a system called case management.  This 
involves identifying students in Reading and Numeracy who may be a mid C to B grade student in each 
area and then plan and implement different activities to encourage better progress and achievement.  All 
other students are then grouped accordingly and will also receive benefits from this approach. 
As a key strategy of the Business Plan, staff have been working in their Professional Learning 
Communities and during their Common DOTT time to focus on case management.  Please see your 
teacher if you have queries about case management. 

 
 
Road SafetyñCross Walks 
Two weeks ago, a student from Kelmscott PS was accidentally hit by a motorist on Orlando St after 
school.  The motorist, who was very shaken, was not at fault.  Fortunately the student was not badly 
injured, however he was very upset and shocked.  This incident was highlighted at the parent assembly 
as a wake up call for all students to ensure they use the Cross Walk at all times and not to dart across the 
road.  While this student was very lucky on this occasion, the close shave may not happen a second time.  
We reminded all students to always use the cross walks on either Orlando St or River Road at all times.  
Parentsé please emphasise this importance to your children.  Thank you :)  
 
 
Year Six CampñArmoin  
From 1-2 June, our year sixes will be attending a 
camp at Armoin Nature Based Campgrounds near 
Boddington.  The main focus of the camp will be 
environmental studies. 
Our students are really looking forward to the 
camping experience that will include sleeping in 
tents, orienteering and farm safety. 
The school has been very busy planning and 
organising this event.  Students have received the 
initial information and are now paying their deposits 
to secure a place.  A parent information meeting is 
also being planned for the beginning of term two. 
Click here for more information on Armoin. 
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